GREAT BASIN COLLEGE
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes
May 10, 2019
12:30 p.m.

Meeting by Interactive System
Battle Mountain - GBC BM 2
Elko — Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122
Ely - GBC 112
Pahrump - GBC PVC 119
Winnemucca - GBC 108

President Linville called meeting to order at 11:15 AM. Moved to roll call.

1. ROLL CALL
SGA President Linville commenced with roll call.

Present

Excused
Present

Present

Excused
Present

Present

Executive Board

Rebecca Linville, President
Vacant, Vice President

Brooke Johnson, Secretary

Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate
Battle Mountain Senator
Marbella Dias

Elko Senators

Amanda Page

Maribel Vera

Ely Senators
Vacant

Pahrump Senators
Vacant

Winnemuceca Senators
Antonia Marler

Members of the Public Present:

Director of Environmental Health, Safety, and Security, Pat Anderson
Vice President of Business Affairs, Sonja Sibert

Kevin Seipp, Electrical Technology Instructor

Alex Porter, Gear Up Ambassador

Tammy Cavender, Assistant to the VP of Student Affairs

Kaylani Stevens, Melanie Shaw, Brianne Davis, David Bernardino
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2.

PUBLIC COMMENT INFORMATION

Pat Anderson had a request from Mardell Wilkins regarding the GBC Employee End-of Year BBQ. SGA
has purchased drinks in the past, Pat made everyone aware that the request was made. However due to time
constraints, and lack of people there isn’t enough time to purchase drinks for the BBQ. President Linville,
Pat, and Sonja agreed that it wouldn’t be possible to help this year.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA LE ACTION

Senator Marler motioned to approve the agenda for May 10, 2019. Senator Vera seconded.
DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve the minutes for April 19", 2019. Senator Dias seconded.
DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously.

Senator Dias motioned to approve the minutes for April 26, 2019. Senator Marler seconded.
DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION

President Rebecca Linville.

There was no meeting last week. President Linville and Sonja Sibert were in Carson City at the
Legislature. They sat on the Senate floor with President Helens, and Cassie Stahlke. President Linville
and biology student Lindsay Gowan met with Assembly Committee for Education to thank the members
for their support. It was an enjoyable experience. President Linville has been helping with the Battle
Mountain Graduation Ceremony. They decided to purchase gifts for the graduates rather than host a
graduation party.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION
None.
TREASURY REPORT INFORMATION
None.
STUDENT ADVOCATE’S REPORT INFORMATION

Student Advocate Adriana Mendez

SGA Student Advocate relayed excitement at the guests in attendance that are interested in participating
in SGA. She attended the PTK Induction Ceremony on Saturday with Alex Porter. 8 students were
inducted. Family and GBC faculty were present. Dinner was provided. She asked that anyone taking fall
or summer classes take the time to register as they are filling quickly. Graduation preparation is
underway, and wished everyone luck on their finals.
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9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

SENATOR REPORTS INFORMATION

Battle Mountain Senator - A week before finals week the BM Center did a trivia
event, there will 12 prizes. Secretary Johnson helped with the shopping, and was
thanked. They have had 10 students participate in the event, which was a good turn
out.

Elko Senator — April 290" Breakfast Bolt was held. It was a success, and all the food
was used. They had to cancel the planned kickball tournament due to rain and
scheduling. They held soda pong instead, about 50 people participated. Alex Porter
and Adriana Mendez helped with the event and they were thanked Prizes were raffled.

Ely Senator — None.
Pahrump Senator — None.

Winnemucca Senator — Lots of high school dual enrollment has been keeping the
Winnemucca Center busy. They are waiting on a shipment of decorations for
graduation. Senator Marler has been busy with end of year activities as well as finals.

APPOINTMENT OF SENATORS FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Kaylani Stevens, Melanie Shaw, Brianne Davis, and David Bernardino were in attendance seeking
appointment are in attendance to be appointed.

Senator Vera motions to approve President Linville’s request for the appointment of new senators.
Senator Dias seconds.
DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously

BATTLE MOUNTAIN- GRADUATION FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

President Linville explained that after discussion, it was decided that gifts would be more appropriate
than a party for Battle Mountain Center graduates. The requested funds are to supplement was had
already been requested.

Senator Vera motions to approve President Linville’s request of a 200.00 cap for supplies. Senator
Marler seconds. DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously.

WINNEMUCCA- REMBURSMENT OF HOST ACCOUNT FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Because May 3™ meeting was cancelled, a DPO was used at Khoury’s for snacks for the week before
finals. Snack week went well, and the students appreciated it.

Senator Dias motions to approve Senator Marler’s request for the reimbursement cap of $100.00 of the
Winnemucca host account for snacks for students the week before finals. Senator Vera seconds.
DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously.

PAHRUMP- END OF YEAR BBQ FOR POSSIBLE ACTION
Senator Marler motions to approve President Linville’s request for a cap of $200.00 for supplies and a

cap of $450.00 for snacks and refreshments for the End of the Year BBQ at the Pahrump Center May 15.
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Senator Dias seconds. DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously.

14. SKILLS USA NATIONAL CONFERENCE FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Kevin Seipp explained that 6 students will be attending the National Skills USA Conference in
Louisville, KY. The average cost per student is approximately $1800. Fundraising efforts have been
made, a raffle is in progress. They are looking for extra funding.

Senator Vera motions to approve President Linville’s request for a cap of $1000.00 for the funding for

the Skills USA National Conference for airfare and lodging. Senator Dias seconds. DISCUSSION:
Motion passed unanimously

15. CANCEL SUMMER MEETINGS AND SUMMER PAY FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

President Linville explains that it is difficult to host summer meetings due to lack of availability and
technical difficulties. Pat, Adriana, President Linville, and Sonja discussed and agreed that cancelling
summer meetings would be the best option. SGA officers will not receive the $100.00 summer pay. Pat
explained that in the past summer there was difficulty due to work schedules.

Senator Dias motions to approve President Linville’s request to cancel summer meetings and summer
pay. Senator Marler seconds. DISCUSSION: Motion passed unanimously.

16. OATH OF OFFICE FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

President Linville administered the Oath of Office to the newly appointed officers.

17. PUBLIC COMMENT INFORMATION

Student Advocate Mendez

Congratulated the new senators, and thanked President Linville for her service along with other officers.

Meeting adjourned at 11:43

SGA President: Pry 41 dont unavailable

Date: Q/_Lg ‘I 19




